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Notable Case A7419
Misuse of an employee’s official position

Overview

A number of allegations were made about an employee in a compliance role who failed to appropriately manage a conflict of interest between his personal interests and his official work duties and misused his official position whilst not acting in an official capacity. The agency determined that the employee had engaged in misconduct and had breached the Code of Conduct. The agency submitted that they viewed the incidents as very serious, particularly because the misconduct related to his involvement in a breach of legislation that he is employed to regulate. The agency imposed a penalty of a reduction in classification level from AO5.2 to AO4.4 and a transfer to another location without payment of transfer expenses.
The employee accepted the agency’s finding that he was liable for disciplinary action, but disputed the particulars relied on by the agency to substantiate one of the allegations – that he had used his government identification to gain entry to premises in a personal not professional capacity.  

Decision
The Appeals Officer was not satisfied that there was sufficient evidence to support a finding that the employee had used his government identification to gain access to premises.  However, the Appeals Officer found that the employee had used his official position to gain access.  On that basis, the Appeals Officer directed that the agency amend their findings against the employee by deleting reference to him using his official government identification and replacing it with him using his official position.  

The employee argued that the penalty imposed was unreasonable and should have taken into account the financial hardship it will cause to him and his family; the difficulty it may pose for him in seeking future promotions to the AO5 level; and the public humiliation he has experienced due to media attention related to one of the allegations which was found by the agency to be unsubstantiated.  

The Appeals Officer determined that the disciplinary action imposed by the agency was fair and reasonable because the employee’s conduct related to the performance of his duties which have a public profile; his conduct potentially undermined public confidence in the agency’s functions, the reputation of the agency and himself; and the employee’s conduct was at the high-end of the spectrum requiring disciplinary action.  
The Appeals Officer confirmed the agency’s decision to reduce the employee’s classification from AO5.2 and AO4.4 and permanently transfer him to another location without payment of transfer expenses.

The Appeals Officer also suggested that within six weeks of the employee’s return to work, a professional development and performance plan be designed with specific reference to the issues relevant to the conduct that led to the disciplinary action and also suggested the agency make available a senior officer to coach/mentor the employee for his return to work transition.
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